
From: Weaver, Michael [mailto:mweaver@htk.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2009 10:48 AM 
To: Comments, Public 
Subject: FINRA Regulatory notice 09-25 - Attn Ms. Marcia Asquith 

I am a licensed insurance professional, registered representative in Texas and member of 
NAIFA.    With respect to your recently issued regulatory notice 09-25 regarding suitability 
obligations and asking for comment, I offer the following.  My understanding is that this notice 
could be interpreted to expand such determination of suitability by the registered rep to include 
insurance and non securities products.  I do strongly object to any expansion of FINRA's 
suitability obligations to recommendations that do not involve securities. 
  
FINRA does not have jurisdiction over non securities products nor is that their base area of 
expertise.  Insurance and other non securities items are already regulated in each state.  I do not 
believe that FINRA is trying to make a statement regarding the quality or ability of existing state 
regulators to manage their responsibilities.  It appears to me to be more appropriate to coordinate 
with NAIC and state bodies already performing this task. To layer in an additional level of 
regulation would create an additional burden on representatives trying to provide advice to those 
in need of their services, result in differing regulatory requirements that could cause confusion,  
and in some instances, potentially impede the goal of consumer protection. 
  
FINRA's role in regulating and policing against unsuitable and misleading sales practices is 
essential to the integrity of the securities industry.  It must recognize and respect the similar role 
currently played by existing regulators in non securities areas.     
  
I urge you not to expand FINRA's suitability obligations to include recommendations that do not 
involve securities. I appreciate your request for comment and your consideration of my thoughts 
on this issue. 
  
Michael J. Weaver 
Financial Advisor 
Ackley Financial Group 
16479 Dallas Parkway, Suite 850 
Addison, Texas 75001 
Phone 469-737-4059 
Fax     469-737-4084 
Cell     214-282-8375 
mweaver@htk.com
  
Registered Representative of, and Securities and Investment advisory services offered through Hornor, Townsend & Kent, Inc. 
(HTK)  Registered Investment Advisor., Member FINRA/SIPC.  AFG is independent of HTK. 
  
Registered representative of and securities offered through Hornor, 
Townsend & 
Kent, Inc. (HTK), Registered Investment Advisor, member FINRA/SIPC, 600 
Dresher Road, 
Horsham, PA 19044, (215) 957-7300. HTK does not accept time-sensitive 
or  
action-oriented messages delivered via e-mail, including authorization 
to “buy” or  
“sell” a security or instructions to conduct any other financial 
transaction. 
 
This message, including any attachments, is intended only for the 
recipient(s) 

mailto:mweaver@htk.com


named above. It may contain confidential and privileged information. If 
you have  
received this communication in error, please notify the sender 
immediately and  
destroy or delete the original message. Also, please be aware that if 
you are not  
the intended recipient, any review, disclosure, copying, distribution 
or any  
action or reliance based on this message is prohibited by law.  
 
 
 


